
Redistricting Subcommittee Meeting 

4:00 PM Wednesday, November 17, 2021 on Zoom 

Present: Tom Kloster (he/him), Shirley Craddick (she/her), Clint Chiavarini (he/him), Anne Buzzini 
(she/her), Ina Zucker (she/her), Ramona Perrault (she/her), Andre Bealer (he/him), Victor Sin (he/him), 
Juan Carlos Gonzalez (he/him), Christine Lewis (she/her), Connor Ayers (he/him).  

Anne reported that there was strong support from other councilors for scenario A2 as the preferred 
map. She reported the reasons why councilors preferred that scenario. She noted that Councilor Gerritt 
Rosenthal (he/him) thought it split Tualatin less. Councilor Mary Nolan (they/them) thought it would 
better support growth over the next 10 years because it resulted in districts closer to the average 
population. 

Councilor Craddick asked for more detail on Councilor Nolan’s comments.  

Clint shared the maps for both A1 and A2 and reviewed the differences between them.  

Anne added that scenario A2 was also more responsive to comments from the public.  

Councilor Gonzalez and Councilor Lewis both expressed support for A2 and added that it would not be 
damaging to the relationship with Beaverton.  

Councilor Lewis asked if there is a way to redraw the line around Happy Valley to keep it more whole. 

Clint noted that this would take away population from districts 6 or 3, which wouldn’t be ideal.  

Councilor Craddick noted that Happy Valley will likely grow in the coming years and having two 
councilors focusing on it could be good.  

Councilor Gonzalez and Councilor Craddick discussed how to respond to Parkrose School Districts’ 
comments and explain the trouble with uniting the district.  

Councilor Gonzalez clarified that there would be a first hearing on November 30 and a final vote on 
December 7.  


